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TOWN OF APPLE VALLEY 

TOWN COUNCIL STAFF REPORT 

 

To:  Honorable Mayor and Town Council  Date: January 8, 2019 
 
From:  Brad Miller, Town Engineer   Item No:  7 
 Engineering Department 
 
Subject: SR-18/APPLE VALLEY ROAD INTERSECTION REALIGNMENT 

PROJECT CONTRACT AMENDMENT NO. 3 
 

T.M.  Approval:_____________________  Budgeted Item:  Yes   No  N/A 

 
 
RECOMMENDED ACTION: 
 
Approve Amendment No. 3 to the November, 2008 agreement between the Town of 
Apple Valley and Dokken Engineering for engineering services on the State Route 
18/Apple Valley Road Intersection Realignment Project for an amount not-to-exceed 
$491,366. 
 
SUMMARY: 
 
On November 18, 2008, the Town of Apple Valley entered an agreement with Dokken 
Engineering for Environmental and Design Services on the State Route 18/Apple Valley 
Road Intersection Realignment/Improvement Project for an amount not-to-exceed 
$417,000.00. On June 10, 2012, the Town Council approved Amendment No. 1 in the 
amount of $275,040 to address out of scope work necessary to meet changes in Caltrans 
requirements, update existing conditions within the project area and provide expanded 
services related to right-of-way appraisal/acquisition and landscape architecture tasks.  
On May 13, 2014, the Town Council approved Amendment No. 2 in the amount of 
$169,680 to address additional out-of-scope work at later stages of the project. Since 
then, 95% plans were submitted to Caltrans and comments were received. The project 
was put on hold in mid 2015 due to the lack of construction funds. With the Town’s recent 
success in being awarded a $4,450,000 SB1 LPP grant for construction, the project can 
once again move forward.  
 
Amendment #3 addresses the costs associated with restarting the project, complying with 
new Caltrans requirements, completing PS&E and obtaining a Caltrans Encroachment 
Permit.  Dokken Engineering proposes to provide these additional services for a not-to-
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exceed amount of $491,366. The addition of this amendment brings Dokken 
Engineering’s total contract to $1,353,086 for a combination of Project Approval & 
Environmental Documentation (PA&ED), Design (PS&E), Right of Way Acquisition, 
Permitting and project management services. The fee is competitive for a very complex 
project valued at approximately $8,000,000 that includes the State Highway, frontage 
roads, utiltiy conficts, and property transactions involving the State of California, Caltrans 
and adjacent businesses. This represents less than 17% of the estimated construction 
costs and it is lower than the industry standards of 20 to 25%. 
 
A summary showing the additional work required to complete the project is estimated  for 
each task, is included as Attachment A (Amendment No. 3 – Task and Cost Proposal 
Summary). An overall Contract Cost Summary is included as Attachment B. 
 
FINANCIAL IMPACT: 
 
The current project budget reflects a multi-year schedule and there are sufficient funds 
approved for this amendment. 
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